TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

September 22, 2021 6:00 P.M. 

Minutes

1). Call Meeting to Order – The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Andy Fisher, Randall Dearborn, Ian Haskell, Pat Farley, Melanie Streeter-Selectmen's Representative, Melissa Donaldson-Recording Secretary

2). Approval of Minutes: 


• 8/25/21 Meeting – Randall made a motion to approve, Andy seconded. APPROVED Andy 
abstained

3). Officer and Committee Reports: 


• Treasurer’s Report – Randall – both application fees are paid in full. The budget is being 
updated.


• Secretary’s Report – Andy - Three hearings are scheduled tonight. Possibly schedule a work 
session in October,


• Subdivision Regulations Review Committee – Andy – in flux. One member is no longer on the 
Board, so these discussions will hopefully take place in work sessions. 


• Rep to Economic Development Commission – Pat – met last week. The next forum will be 
about broadband. Hub 66 and Carroll County Broadband will be invited to attend. 


• Lakes Region Planning Commission  - Pat – they spent a lot of time talking about hazardous 
waste. They will not be holding an Annual Meeting. Next week's meeting is regarding boat 
wakes. 


• Selectmen’s Rep – Melanie – the tax map update presentation was done by CAI. Becky is 

working on rewriting the contract. What overlays would the Planning Board like? A “wish list” 
will be compiled. 


• Rep to Conservation Commission – Randall – met September 13. Tax map 405 Lot 15 – a 
wetlands permit app was received for habitat improvement. The Perkins Easement sign has been 
repaired. The Steele Loop trail will be having some work done. 


• CIP – Sheldon - all the research has been done and a public hearing has been held. The report 
is here to be accepted by the Board tonight.


• GWPO Committee – Sheldon – minutes of the meeting were distributed. They would like to 
partner with the Economic Development Commission. Pat will supply the business list. She will 
bring this to the meeting next week, but feels that perhaps there are other groups that are more 
water related. 


• Education – Sheldon – use the link on the NH Municipal Association to see what is available 
for education

4). Public Hearings 

• Continuation of T & B Investments (Nelson) Subdivision Application – 425 White Mountain Highway – Tax Map 217/Lot 21 – Continued from 5/26/21 


The hearing was opened at 6:21 pm. Wes Smith from Horizons Engineering is here to present. 
He hopes to have information for the next meeting. The number of units has been reduced to 8 
from 16. They have met as many of Josh McAllister's requests as possible. They are hopeful to 
have all the approvals for the next meeting. They requested a continuation to the next meeting. 
Andy made a motion to continue to the October 27 meeting, no earlier than 6:15 pm, Randall 
seconded. APPROVED

• Irwin and Henry Sharp Subdivision. Map 215 Lot 50, 32 Whittier Road East. 


 Henry Sharp is here to present the application. Two easements have been added. Andy 
recommends that the application is complete and moves to accept as complete. Pat seconded. 
APPROVED. Sheldon read the rules of conduct for a public hearing. The hearing was opened at 
6:32 pm. Andy asked about the structures and septics shown on the property. A septic is shown 
on what is indicated as a barn. Discontinued wells need to be noted as discontinued. There is a 
“structure” that Mr. Sharp indicates is a roof with no walls, but it appears that there is a septic 
system for that structure. There is an issue with well/septic spacing. Clarification is needed. No 
new driveways or new development are proposed. The monuments are set. A driveway permit 
may be necessary. If there is no driveway permit on file, one can be gotten. We can not approve 
the application without the proper permit.


The hearing was opened to the public. Peg Huddleston – across the river from the Sharps. Will 
this increase traffic on East Whittier? No. Will that lot that is being created for additional 
residential? No, nothing is being changed. Everything is plowed in the winter. Cheryl Hit – 
asked about additional driveways on the steep part of the hill and the reason for splitting the 
property. Peg Huddleston asked if it is possible to get a copy of the plan. A copy can be 
requested from the registry, or from the owner/surveyor. 


Clarification of the lot sizing calculations, labeling and clarification of the Driveway Permit 
issue are the items that need attention. 


Sheldon made a motion to continue this hearing to the October 27 meeting, Andy seconded. 
APPROVED 
• Cleveland/Jessop BLA. Map 413 Lot 28, 28.1, Map 412 Lot 36. 119 Brown Hill Rd and 156 Grover Lane. 


Andy Fisher recused himself from the Board. Randall is now the secretary. This has been 
reviewed, and Randall made a recommendation that the application is complete, Pat seconded. 
APPROVED


The hearing was opened at 7:08 pm. Andy Fisher is presenting the application. This is for three 
parcels. All have driveways, buildings, etc. No new development is proposed. Frontage 
requirements are met on all three lots as proposed. The only waivers requested are soil test pit 
and perc test data.


The driveway for lot 28.1 goes through lot 28. This is a deeded right of way. Monuments are set 
and lines are flagged.


The hearing was closed at 7:18 pm.


Randall stated  the waiver that was requested is for soil test pit and perc test. Randall 
recommended at we approve the waivers are presented. Pat seconded. APPROVED


Sheldon made a motion to approve the application, Pat seconded. APPROVED

5). Old/ New Business 


• Groundwater Protection Ordinance Committee draft minutes 09.15.21 (attached) – done 
previously in this meeting


• Receive and accept CIP Report 2022 (sent earlier to the PB) – Randall made a motion to 
approve and receive the report as presented, Melanie seconded. APPROVED


• Baron Trust Earth Excavation violations- letter to Buzz Coleman (attached) Josh McAllister 
has sited 3 violations. We have not received a response from Buzz Coleman. Next steps? 
Discussion ensued. There is a backside entrance to White Lake Estates. HEB will need to verify 
the violations. Via email, he has already been informed that the fencing was to be completed by 
September 1. We will schedule with Josh McAllister as early in October as possible (after 
October 1). Sheldon made a motion to present the September 14 letter to Buzz Coleman to Josh 
McAllister with the statement that we have received no response, and that we would like to 
schedule a site visit as soon after October 1 as possible. Randall seconded. APPROVED


• Recruitment of missing board member and alternates. 

6). Sheldon made a motion that a minimum compensation for any meeting that our clerk attends be at least for 2 hours. Melanie seconded. APPROVED

7). Action Items Possible October Work Session Regarding: 


• Tax map revisions- GRANIT Layering discussion (David Little).


• Subdivision revisions.


• Budget decisions. - Sheldon and Randall will make a recommended budget to the Planning 
Board. 


Sheldon recommends holding a work session. Andy feels that we should limit the agenda for 

any particular work session. Sheldon made a recommendation that work sessions be limited to 
1.5 hours. October 13 would be the date of the work session. Tax Map Revisions should be on 
that agenda. Topics for Subdivision revisions should be discussed. Melanie suggested that 

individual opinions could be sent to Sheldon to be compiled for the discussion. Sheldon 

requested that each member choose their top 10 overlay requests. Government Oversite has the 
video of the tax map revision presentation. 


Andy made a motion to have a work session on October 13 at 6 pm. Randall seconded. 
APPROVED

8). Adjournment- Andy  made a motion to adjourn at 7:55 pm, Randall seconded. The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

Town of Tamworth

Groundwater Protection Ordinance (GWPO) Committee

Draft minutes

7 PM, September 15, 2021

The meeting was called to order, 7 PM by Sheldon.

Committee members present: Sheldon Perry, Kit Morgan, Randall Dearborn.  Absent: Jeremy Philips

From the public:  David Little

Handouts: Sheldon’s notes on conversation with Tim Miner- Development of the Groundwater Protection Ordinance (GWPO) in Sandwich, 2011.  Green Mountain Conservation Group (GMCG) Best Management Practices (BMP) flyers for businesses and for homeowners. Tamworth GWPO Summary and FAQs, 9/25/10.

Sheldon summarized his meeting with Tim Miner. Some useful insights and recommendations:
· GMCG was an essential resource and helped guide the process.

· Avoid having the GMCG being the “face” of the ordinance development as conservation can be a target for “over-reaching”.  A pro-business organization such as the Economic Development Commission (EDC) would provide valuable information and be an effective messenger that support of the GWPO is an asset to business.

· Identify the key players in town and reach out to them for advice and support.  These may be business owners or individuals either within the groundwater protection district or not.

· Time inspections to coincide with NHDES inspections to gain more authority.
Developing Partnerships with relevant organizations for awareness, resource, and education:
· GMCG:  Contact person- Kit.

· EDC: Contact person- Jeremy.

· Lakes Region Planning Commission (LRPC): Contact person: Sheldon

· Tamworth Conservation Commission (TCC): Contact persons- Randall, Kit and Jeremy.

· Health Officer- Sheldon

· NHDES Drinking-Water-and Groundwater- Andrew Koff, P.G., Andrew.koff@des.nh.gov,  (603)271-3918. Contact person- Sheldon.
Development of the GWPO in the near term:

1. Identify the key players using available business listings.

2. Seek participation from the key players by developing a personable approach to businesses with an introductory letter, by asking questions and the use of selected literature.

3. Organize, assign, and schedule in-person meetings. 

4. Assemble the information.

Action items:

Kit- Work with Tara Schroeder to further develop the business list.
Randall- Use relevant resources to develop a business list.

Jeremy- Introduce our process to the EDC (Chair, Pat Farley, patfarley26@gmail.com), to develop a collaborative relationship. Obtain resources, as needed, and promote the concept that compliance with a GWPO is an asset for business.

Sheldon- Write a sample introductory letter for the in-person meetings with the key players.

David- Has volunteered to create a map of the location of the business to be contacted.

Everyone:  Who are the key players?  Suggestions?

Next meeting: Late October or early November- TBD

Adjournment: 7:50 PM

Submitted by Sheldon Perry.
